

Report of the Environment, Housing and Planning Overview and Scrutiny.


TITLE:  
Feedback from the meeting held on Monday 17 September 2007.

Recommendations:
None.
Actions: 
1. The Environment, Housing and planning Scrutiny Committee will have a continued performance monitoring role of Salix Homes. It was agreed to schedule attendance for January/February 2008. Date to be agreed via Rob Pickering.

2. Officers from Salix Homes to clarify whether we try and claim back monies when properties are damaged by tenants.

3. City West Housing Trust to present their Business Plan either January or February 2008. Date to be agreed via Rob Pickering.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Members of the matters considered by Environment, Housing and Planning Overview and Scrutiny on 20 August, 2007. Issues considered were:-

· Salix Homes Business Plan.
·  NPHL Business Plan
· Greenspace Strategy Monitoring Report.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Scrutiny can be found on SOLAR 

CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer.


Tel: 793 3318   E-mail: karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
    


DETAILS
Attendance – Councillors Lightup, Broughton, E Burgoyne, Hill, Howard, McIntyre, 
                        O’Neill, Ryan, Smyth and Wilson.
Apologies – Councillor Salmon.  

Issues considered
2. Salix Homes Business Plan.

 Presented by Kevin Scarlett, Hilary Vaughan and Rob Pickering.

Salix Homes have been working with a facilitator on a guiding document (steps to excellence) to help achieve 3* status when they undergo an inspection in November 2008.
The presentation outlined the organisations values, aims, objectives and the Salix Way. 
The Salix Way aims to listen to customers, act upon issues raised and feedback. They have committed the whole organisation to provide feedback throughout the whole process, no matter what the decision may be.

Salix has been in operation for 10 weeks, by November 2008 they will have to be in a position to evidence outcomes and have a framework in situ to take the service forward.
Councillors asked how do Salix Homes intend to deal with problems with landlords and anti-social behaviour? Officers explained that they will work in partnership with the city council with regards enforcement powers and the landlord licensing scheme. Advantage will be taken of new enforcement powers that include ‘demotion tenancy’ 

	

	
	Content applies to England:
If you behave antisocially housing associations can demote your tenancy to a less secure type for a certain period of time. This means you could lose your original tenancy status and be evicted more easily. 

	
	


Officers were explicit that there will be a multi agency approach.
One of the main priorities is on repair and response. A customer survey will be used as a baseline. 
Agreed:
· Scrutiny will have a continued performance monitoring role of Salix Homes. It was agreed to schedule attendance for January/February 2008. Date to be agreed via Rob Pickering.
· Officer to clarify whether we try and claim back monies when properties are damaged by tenants.

3. NPHL Business Plan.
Presented by Graham Strachan, Rob Pickering and Geoff Thurling.

Officers confirmed that the Business Plan is no longer a draft.

NPHL will change over to City West Housing Trust (CWHT) which will be launched in April 2008. Because of the timings with the changes, the delivery plan covers the period June 2007 to March 2008. The plan outlines how NPHL intend to continue focussing on performance and customer services throughout the changes.
With regards the changeover there will be very little change, some staff will move over to CWHT or Salix.

The largest complaint received is repairs carried out unsatisfactorily, returning 2/3 times to redo the work. Work is continuing to improve performance in this area.

With regards to arrears, letters are sent to tenants following their first week of non payment. Any continued non payment results in a process of escalation with regards
enforcement.
The decent homes funding is a long term process and requires a robust plan before government will release the funding.
There are clear prescribed enforcement measures to deal with problem tenants. NPHL feel they have achieved some positive results recently. Councillor Smyth explained that she had some concerns and agreed to forward specific details to officers.
Agreed:

· City West Housing Trust to present their Business Plan either January or February 2008. Date to be agreed via Rob Pickering.
4. Greenspace Strategy.
Presented by Nick Lowther, Steve Dixon, Wayne Priestley and Liz Dixon.
The Greenspace Strategy is cross cutting with the Environment Directorate.

The strategy provides an overview of the performance indicators, achievements for 2006/07, a summary of delivery mechanisms, financial contributions, regeneration activity, partnership working and corporate activity. The strategy includes a supplementary planning document annual review 2007.
District parks - Creating 10 across the city.

Neighbourhood parks - New site at Riverside Park and refurbishment at Langworthy 

                                      park.

Local equipment areas of play (LEAP) - These areas are for under 11’s and are 
                                                                 community led. 7 new sites in the city.

Neighbourhood equipment areas for play (NEAP) - For the older age group. 3 new 
                                                                                 site provisions.
Local areas for play (LAP) – For younger children. 3 new sites. Community led 

                                             requests where the area does not meet LEAP standards.

Priorities include:

· Four year programme for district parks.

· Develop green access.

· Diversity type play equipment.

· Playing pitch assessment.

· Promotion of corporate working.

5. Report from the last meeting.
Agreed.

6. Work programme.

Agreed.

7. The next meeting will be held on 15 October  2007, members briefing at 1pm.
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